President's Response Campus Issue 21-22-09

Committee or Individual: LRC Committee	Date submitted: <u>04/14/2022</u>

Issue/Concern: Changing LRC Committee to Advisory Group

Summary of Issue:

The LRC Committee has engaged in extensive discussion about whether to remain a standing committee that reports to Executive Council, or if it should become an advisory group. The LRC committee recommends changing the group's status from a standing committee that reports to Executive Council, to an advisory committee.

Action Taken:

04/22/2022: Dean Kevin Flash communicated with M. Kekahu via email that due to "recent

organizational changes taking place in Instruction, the Learning Resource Committee would like at this time to withdraw the Campus Issues Form submitted April 14, 2022." A motion was made at the LRC Committee meeting on April 22, 2022 to "withdraw our request to become an advisory committee, and use the next

few months to reassess and reorganize."

05/05/2022: Campus Issue presented to Executive Council and M. Kekahu provided update on

LRC Committee's request to withdraw campus issue form. The Executive Council voted to close the campus issue and recommends the following: (1) The campus issue will be closed, rather than rescinded/withdrawn, and (2) that the LRC Committee may revisit this issue in the future by completing the campus issue form process again. Campus Issue closed.

President's Response to Executive Council:

I have heard the discussion on Campus Issue 21-22-09.

To follow-up on this campus issue the following actions are directed in accordance with the Executive Council's response: The campus issue is closed and the LRC Committee may revisit this issue again in the future (if needed) by completing the campus issue form process again.

Campus Issue 21-22-09 is closed.

michael Dutions	05/05/2022
Michael Gutierrez, President	Date